
14 May 21 

 

Dear Parents 

 

SCHOOL NOTICE FOR CLASS 9 & 10 ACADEMIC YEAR 2021-22 ONWARDS 

 

The Council has indicated that schools should be prepared for a long period of Covid-19. 

Towards this end, from the academic year 2021-22 council likely to adopt assessment pattern 

similar to the IB Board and Cambridge Board in effect it means continuous evaluation of the 

student throughout the year.  

 

The continuous assessment done by schools will have to be submitted to the Council on regular 

basis. There is no further detailed clarity available at this point of time. Exact format will be 

given by the council in a later time frame. 

 

As always, we will be prepare ourselves in advance for such an eventuality. From the starting 

of Academic year 21-22 onwards for classes 9 and 10, the following will be implemented in 

the school . 

 

1. For all subjects without exemption, monthly class performance of students will be 

evaluated on the basis of interaction, seriousness, punctuality, regularity (as explained 

earlier) and communication with the teacher during the online classes, and the same 

will be accessed and tabulated. This report should be ready by the last working day of 

each month.  Maximum marks will be 10. 

2. Each month one MCQ type surprise assessment must be conducted, lasting 30/40 

minutes. This may be of 20 Marks. 

3. Periodic written work, will be given to students throughout each month and the same 

shall be evaluated and compiled for 20 marks.  

 

NON-SUBMISSION/ABSENCE WILL LEAD TO ZERO IN THAT SEGMENT, FOR 

THAT MONTH. 

 

1. Therefore, every month, 50 marks continuous evaluation and assessment for each 

student will be available.   

2. This will be over and above the first term/annual/ preliminaries examination where 

applicable. 
3. For SUPW, written work may be substituted with practical assignments at home and 

uploaded as video and art work, alternatively. 

4. For PT ONLY Para 1 will be applicable Maximum marks will be 50. 

Periodic written work as above will be over and above project work, for First 

Term/Annual/Preliminaries. 

NO CHANGE IN PATTERN OF FIRST TERM/ANNUAL/PRELIMINARY 

EXAMINATIONS. 

The term ‘Monthly’ mentioned above, will mean calendar month. If part month is working then 

also assessment in all three fields as per marks allocation, will be done, based on number of 

classes conducted and quantum of written work done. 

On receipt of instructions modification to this will be done as required. Till then the above 

policy will be effective Monday 17 May 21. 

 

Brij Bhushan Singh 

Principal  


